
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Richard Armstrong, Director 

Department of Health & Welfare 

Towers Building – Tenth Floor 

Post Office Box 83720 

Boise, Idaho 83720-0036 

 

RE:  Idaho State Plan Amendment (SPA) Transmittal Number #08-015 

 

Dear Mr. Armstrong: 

 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services has completed its review of Idaho State Plan 

Amendment (SPA) Transmittal Number #08-015.  

 

This letter approves Idaho’s formal request to reduce Enhanced Benchmark Benefit Plan 

services for Partial Care, Psychosocial Rehabilitation, and Developmental Disability Agency 

Services. 

 

This SPA is approved effective January 1, 2009, as requested by the State. 

 

If you have any questions concerning this SPA, please contact me or have your staff contact 

Jan Mertel of my staff at (206) 615-2317, or Jan.Mertel@cms.hhs.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 /s/ 

 

Barbara K. Richards 

Associate Regional Administrator 

Division of Medicaid and Children’s Health 

Operations 

 

cc: 

Leslie Clement, Administrator 

Paul Leary, Deputy Administrator 

Rachel Strutton, State Plan Coordinator 

Sheila Pugatch, Reimbursement Specialist 
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Bcc: 

Jan Mertel - (electronic) 

Tom Couch – (electronic) 

Mary Jones - (electronic) 

Christopher Thompson – (electronic) 

Linda Tavener – (electronic) 

Kenya Cantwell – (electronic) 

Fran Crystal – (electronic) 

Lydia Skeen – (electronic) 

 

 

 

 

 

Drafter: JMertel 

File Name: ID08-015 Approval Letter 

File Code: 3300 State Plan\3301 Amendments\Idaho\2008\08-015 

Final:   

 

 


